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Loading / Parking Bay, Bridge Street, Dollar 
 
 
Over the last 24 months Roads & Transportation has consulted on the above proposal. 
Thank you once again for your assistance in the consultation and decision process for this 
scheme. Whilst the consultation responses were overwhelmingly in favour of the indented 
parking / loading bay being constructed there were concerns about the changes to the 
footway which led to a delay in implementing the proposal. 
 
A particular concern was the loss of opportunity to use this area as an outdoor cafe /coffee 
shop. However, after due consideration, it is clear that it would be impossible to permit 
such use of this area whilst delivery vehicles and cars were using part of the footway. 
Given the clear demand for short term parking and the need for space for delivery vehicles 
at this location, we have decided to proceed with the construction of the parking / loading 
bay. The footway is publicly adopted right back to the building line therefore there are no 
ownership issues. 
 
Our proposal is to extend the loading / parking bay to the full length of the footway to allow 
short term parking for shop customers and space for deliveries (see plan on reverse). The 
loading / parking bay will render the illegal parking vehicles on the footway both 
unnecessary and impractical and will also reduce the need for intrusive bollards. 
 
The works will be delayed until the school summer break given the large numbers of 
pupils who gather here at lunchtimes during the school year. The works are 
programmed to commence on 2nd July 2012 and will take up to six weeks to 
complete and there will be some disruption over this period. During the construction 
period, every effort will be made to ensure full pedestrian access along the footway at all 
times and to accommodate delivery vehicles. 
 
If you have any issues with the above, please contact Alan Murray at 
amurray@clacks.gov.uk or at Roads & Transportation, Community & Regulatory Services, 
Clackmannanshire Council, Kilncraigs, Greenside Street, Alloa, FK10 1EB 
 
 

 


